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Bracing details, and any other structural details germane to the Trusses.” 
The bracing-oriented BCSI B-series summary sheet documents include 
B3 for permanent restraint/bracing, B1 general bracing and installation 
and B2 focused on temporary bracing. All agreed that establishing and 
following consistent expectations in regard to truss submittals would be 
in everyone’s best interest. The chapter will work with staff on a Tech Note 
to address these issues. In addition, the April chapter meeting will feature 
a presentation on design responsibilities and the latest version of TPI 1 
Chapter 2 so everyone has the best information at their disposal.

At the meeting, the 2009 officers were chosen. John Workstus of ProBuild 
East accepted the post of President and John Mulligan of Saratoga 
Lumber Traders became Secretary/Treasurer. Sid and Taft Ketchum of PDJ 
Components were volunteered (and have agreed) to fill the chapter’s seat 
on the SBCA Board of Directors. The members voted to update the chap-
ter name from WTCA – New York to SBCA – New York. Given the success 
of the online meeting format, they unanimously agreed to continue hold-
ing all chapter meetings this year with SBC Connection.

Truss Manufacturers Association of Texas
Business and pleasure combined perfectly for the Texas Chapter’s 
January meeting at La Margarita in San Antonio. Complete with sizzling 
fajitas, the members reviewed the state of the industry and discussed their 
expectations for the year. Guest speaker Kirk Grundahl of SBCA staff pro-
vided an update on the latest news from the association. The focal point 
of the discussion was on a key member-focused strategy—component 
manufacturer members gain the greatest benefit from SBCA though its 
work creating programs that are “industry best practices.” This is the 
essence of the SCORE program, which combines all of our industry best 
practices into one focused combination that participating component 
manufacturers can use to their business’ benefit. The members also 
provided their feedback on an ad that will be appearing in Texas Builder 
Magazine, encouraging builders to use components and supplying a list 
of all chapter member locations and phone numbers. The ad will offer 
builders a free copy of SBCA’s Framing the American Dream CD. Builders 
who would like to know more about how components can save them time 
and money, and minimize theft and waste, are invited to request the free 
CD on the chapter’s website, www.tmatchapter.com. 

Chapter Highlights
SBCA – New York
In January, the New York Chapter began holding its meetings with SBC 
Connection. Promised a quick business meeting, the members first dis-
cussed current market conditions and strategies being taken to cut costs 
and improve efficiency. The market discussion then turned to the practice 
some are seeing of manufacturers not following recognized ANSI/TPI 
design standards. While this is being used as a way to offer lower costs 
to builders, members are concerned that it is establishing bad precedents 
that will negatively affect all manufacturers. For example, TPI 1-2007 
defines the Truss Submittal Package as a “package consisting of each 
individual Truss Design Drawing, and, as applicable, the Truss Placement 
Diagram, the Cover/Truss Index Sheet, Lateral Restraint and Diagonal 
Bracing details designed in accordance with generally accepted engi-
neering practice, applicable BCSI defined Lateral Restraint and Diagonal 

Chapter Spotlight
Learning the Standard  
in the Capital Area

by Joe Kannapell, P.E., MiTek Industries, Inc.

At the January meeting of the Structural Building Components 
Association of the Capital Area, a spirited panel explored the new 
ANSI/TPI 1-2007 in a multi-faceted presentation. Tim Ott, P.E. 
led the discussion with a recap of changes in the Quality Control 
program. Working for Ed Callahan as Vice-President of Callahan 
& Associates in the Capital Area, Tim has inspected many of the 
plants of chapter members, and participated in the development of 
the new Standard. Tim focused on the ongoing inspection require-
ment and shed light on often-misunderstood QC details, such as 
“defect circles.” Improvements in the joint overlays should expe-
dite the inspection process while improving the results.

Jay Jones, P.E., Technical Director of the Truss Plate Institute, 
continued with an overview of TPI and made available copies of 
the Standard at a special rate. David Horne, Director of Engineering 
Services, demonstrated how the new Standard enables better man-
agement of risks, especially on long span trusses. By describing 
the extensive precautions taken by his company, Universal Forest 
Products, David underscored the importance of Chapters 2 and 3 
of the TPI Standard. Finally, Bob Dayhoff, Director of Technical 
Operations, reinforced the strong message of prevention with 
practices from his employer, Shelter Systems Limited.

The Capital Area Chapter members are much better prepared 
thanks to the depth of expertise brought to the ANSI/TPI 1-2007 
discussion from around our Nation’s Capital. SBC

For more information about SBCA Chapters and how to become more involved, contact Anna L. Stamm (608/310-6719 or astamm@qualtim.com) or Danielle Bothun 

(608/310-6735 or dbothun@qualtim.com). Contributions to Chapter Corner, including pictures, are encouraged. Submissions may be edited for grammar, length and clarity.
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Garry Tebbens, 2009 TMAT President, presents an award of apprecia-
tion to outgoing 2008 TMAT President, Gary Walls.

Continued on page 28
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Classified Ads

Jager LVL’s Available from Bankruptcy!
We purchased over 50 t/l’s of LVL’s sizes 1.25" 
1.50" 1.75". Must go…call for pricing...ask for 
John: GOODFELLOW, 800/361-0625, or email:  
jpincince@goodfellowinc.com. Material in mint  
condition, all paper wrapped. We deliver anywhere!

Princeton’s PiggyBack PB45
PiggyBack® PB45 is the newest, multi-purpose, 
mountable forklift for onsite deliveries. Dynamic 
new design provides major advantages in size, 
weight & handling. Standard, all-wheel hydro-
static drive assures exceptional power, traction & 
stability under tough conditions. 81" Lo-Pro model 
avail. 800/331-5851 or sales@piggy-back.com.

April
• �2: West Florida Truss Association (WFTA) Chapter Meeting

• �8: Southwest Florida Truss Manufacturers Association (SWFTMA) Chapter Meeting

• �9: Alabama Component Manufacturers Association (ACMA) Chapter Meeting

• �9: Wood Truss Council of Michigan (WTCM) Chapter Meeting

• �15: SBCA–Northeast Chapter Meeting

• �15: WTCA–Arizona Chapter Meeting (TENTATIVE)

• �16: North Florida Component Manufacturers Association (NFCMA) Chapter Meeting

• �16: South Florida WTCA (SFWTCA) Chapter Meeting

• �16: Southern Nevada Component Manufacturers Association (SNCMA) Chapter Meeting

• �16: Truss Manufacturers Association of Texas (TMAT) Chapter Meeting and Golf Tournament

• �23: SBCA–New York Chapter Meeting Online with SBC Connection

• �28: Mid South Component Manufacturers Association (MSCMA) Chapter Meeting

Check out SBCA’s website at www.sbcindustry.com  
for the most current calendar information.

Calendar of Events

Contact SBCA staff for details about upcoming meetings: Anna (608/310-6719,  
astamm@qualtim.com) or Dani (608/310-6735, dbothun@qualtim.com).

Building Component Manufacturers 
   Conference (BCMC)      		     17 

Clark Industries, Inc.      	 24

Eagle Metal Products 	 25 

Eide Machinery Sales, Inc.      	 27

Enventek, LLC 		  	    13

ITW Building Components Group     	  
   (Alpine, Truswal, IBS)	 21, 31 

Lakeside Trailer Manufacturing, Inc.  	 14 

MiTek Industries, Inc.      	 2-3 

Monet DeSauw Inc.      	 32 

PANELS PLUS      	 19 

Precision Equipment Manufacturing 	    11

Qualtim, Inc.     	  19 

SBCA 	 4, 17, 29 

Simpson Strong-Tie Company, Inc. 	  20 

Southern Pine Council     	  15 

Viking – Wall Panel Systems      	 23 

Wood Truss Systems, Inc.      	  14 

Gold     Silver    Bronze

For more information & to  
contact SBC advertisers, visit  
www.sbcmag.info/advertisers.

Advertiser 
Index

28 March 2009                          Structural Building Components Magazine                          www.sbcmag.info

SAVE THE DATE
MAY 13–15, 2009

BUILDING  RELATIONSHIPS

“People in government only know what 
they see on TV or on the Internet. They 
don’t know about our industry and our 

concerns unless we bring them to their at-
tention. That’s why I go; I love it.”

—Chris Lambert,
Southeastern Materials, Inc.

www.sbcleg.com

Join us in Washington, DC!

NEW

Leg Conf Save the Date for SBC.i1   1 2/9/2009   12:31:04 PM

For reader service, go to www.sbcmag.info/sbca.htm

Getting Engaged 
in the Process

Many green building programs encourage the existence of building design 
teams made up of individuals with input into the sustainable design of 
the building. In fact, these design team meetings may even be mandatory 
depending on the program. I believe component manufacturers can and 
should be involved in these teams as early as possible. Most often, getting 
involved in green projects during the design phase comes down to simple 
networking. 

My suggestion is to check out some green building seminars in your area 
hosted by Green Globes, NAHB, USGBC, local HBA or even your local- or 
state-sponsored green program. The key is to first determine which program 
seems to be more prominent in your area. If NAHB seems to be the most 
accepted in your region, seek out the next NAHB seminar scheduled.

When you go to these seminars, prepare to do a lot of networking and look-
ing for contacts. For this reason, it may be most logical to send a salesman 
from your team. His or her goal is to develop a knowledge base around 
green building concepts, and start to form ideas of what builders, architects 
and others are looking for in the process. Most importantly, perhaps, is to 
view your company as a team player in the “green game,” willing to partner 
with everyone involved in the process.

Don’t overlook the fact that there are some marketing and customer service 
perks to getting involved in the design phase. Through your networking 
activities, you may find new ways to market the company to builders. 
Additionally, the more you learn about these programs, the more you’ll be 
able to make them aware of the programs and suggest how they can earn 
more points. For a customer new to the whole game, your knowledge of how 
programs work can be highly valuable to them!

Playing the Green Building Game
Continued from page 25

phase may cause the need for extra points when other points 
that were being contemplated fall through due to design 
and/or construction issues. This same load could be used 
as a back up for future Photo Voltaic panels or other rooftop 
equipment. Also, up to 3 points are available for vegetated 
roofs. While these are on low sloped or flat roofs, the concept 
is similar.

For passive solar designs, many times there is a need to 
design floors near south facing glazing for additional weight 
required for thermal mass. The use of floor trusses which are 
designed for this heavier load is another value that can be 
offered to the design team.

Another concept which can be used is energy efficient fram-
ing to enhance the energy envelope. This system incorporates 
2X6 studs at 24" on center and is designed in such a manner 
as to eliminate the use of headers in the outside walls. In this 
design process the roof trusses use a raised heel to allow for 
at least a 9-1/2" deep continuous rim joist to be applied to the 
heel of the truss to support the loads from the roof. There is 
then no need for headers above any of the windows and doors, 
which allows for that area to be replaced with insulation mak-
ing the energy envelope more efficient. This also eliminates 
the need for trimmers and cripples, which also saves lumber 
and replaces it with insulation. An important thing to remem-
ber is THIS IS NOT CONVENTIONAL CONSTRUCTION!! 
These systems are considered highly engineered systems and 
must be individually engineered for the particular installation 
on a particular house plan. Meticulous detailing is required by 
the structural engineer to make this system work. The energy 
analysis of these systems also requires a more sophisticated 
procedure to take full advantage of the highly efficient energy 
envelope.

Playing on the Same Team
Above all, the most important thing to remember if you want 
to play the “green game” is to be a team player. In my view, 
CMs are naturally a couple steps ahead of the curve because 
you play a significant role in helping builders erect homes that 
are highly engineered with virtually no waste into the fram-
ing process. Both reducing material waste and improving the 
energy envelope of a building are important aspects to every 
green building program. Your job is to do the research and col-
laborate on the most effective means to achieve a green home. 
I think you’ll find that in many cases, the ideal green solution 
doesn’t involve FSC certified lumber. SBC

Norman Scheel, fellow ASCE, is a Structural Engineer at his company, 
Norm Scheel Structural Engineers (http://nsse.com/) located in Fair Oaks, 
CA. He has 40 years experience in the building components industry, and 
is registered in 50 states. In 2008, he earned the title of LEED Accredited 
Professional and  Green Point Rater. Contact Norm at norm@nsse.com.

Chapter Corner
Continued from page 26

Wood Truss Council of Michigan
The guest speaker at the Michigan Chapter’s January meeting was SBCA Legal Counsel Kent 
Pagel. Participating from Texas via SBC Connection, Kent delivered a presentation on “How 
to Collect and Protect your AR in a Down Market.” Since Michigan is predominantly a two-step 
market, the presentation was specifically customized for the chapter members. Among the topics 
covered were bid/proposal and terms and conditions of sale, credit applications, construction 
liens, avoiding back charges, requesting adequate assurances of performance, and what to do if 
a customer has filed for bankruptcy. Everyone was very appreciative of Kent’s presentation and 
would like to have him back for another topic at a later date.

The report from the education committee included an update on plans for a February seminar 
for the Huron Valley Code Officials. The members all agreed that education needs to continue 
to be the chapter’s focus. In 2009, they will plan to concentrate more on educating framers and 
contractors through contacts with the home builders associations. Help from members to make 
these contacts, and help delivering the seminars, would be appreciated. It’s a great opportunity 
to meet with local contractors and help them obtain their continuing education credits. SBC
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